**From:** Michael Fahey < MFahey@iccatholicprep.org>

Sent: Friday, August 7, 2020

Subject: 2020-21 ICCP Fall Athletic Letter

Dear Parents and Student-Athletes,

We are extremely excited that our students get the opportunity to participate in athletics in the 2020-21 academic year. We know that the IHSA's ruling of postponing some fall sports and shortening seasons could be disappointing for our student-athletes and parents. We will continue to work diligently to provide our student-athletes the opportunity to compete while adhering to IDPH, DuPage County, and IHSA safety guidelines. Although there will be challenges ahead that require adjustments, we are extremely grateful that it appears we will have each of our sports seasons this year.

Please read this email carefully as it provides information you will need to prepare for a much different fall season.

## **Athletic Registration Information**

Each student-athlete (sophomore, junior, senior) MUST have a current IHSA athletic physical on file BEFORE he/she can participate in any school sponsored event or practice. Physical forms can be downloaded from "other forms" section of the IHSA website at <a href="https://www.ihsa.org">www.ihsa.org</a> or on our athletic website at <a href="http://il.8to18.com/ic">http://il.8to18.com/ic</a> under the Resource tab.

Please contact Mrs. Bon in the Registrar's Office via e-mail (abon@iccatholicprep.org) if you need to verify the expiration date of your student-athlete's current physical.

Incoming freshmen are covered via the school physical completed for entrance to ICCP, but must still sign the waiver forms. Reminder: the IHSA Pre-Participation Physical DOES NOT fulfill the school physical requirement.

All students will have the opportunity to turn in physical forms on Monday, August 17.

All athletes will be registering for their respective sports online. The Concussion and Waiver forms will be completed as part of the online registration process. Go to <a href="https://iccp.8to18.com/accounts/login">https://iccp.8to18.com/accounts/login</a> to register. Step by step instructions are available on 8to18.

All student-athletes <u>must</u> register for their respective sport online to participate in any school sponsored event or practice.

Students who participate in a sport will be required to pay an annual Athletic Fee to participate during the school year. The fee is \$150 per student. For families with three or more students, the maximum fee is \$350. The fees are due at the time of online registration at <a href="http://il.8to18.com/ic">http://il.8to18.com/ic</a>. Revenues from these fees will be used to supplement the cost for necessary supplies, equipment, transportation, and officials. A student-athlete is only allowed to participate in one sport per athletic season.

## **Fall Sports Pre-Season Practice Information**

Coaches for each of our fall sports are eager to begin practices for the upcoming seasons. Please be aware that it is very important that you attend these practices. If you cannot attend a pre-season practice, be sure to contact the coach of your sport directly. Failure to do so could seriously jeopardize your chance of playing that sport. Pre-season schedules are as follows:

Temperature checks and symptom checks will be administered prior to all team meetings/practices. Please wear a mask for all indoor meetings and/or activities where social distancing is not possible. IHSA Stage 4 Return to Play Guidelines will be followed.

**Boys & Girls Cross Country-** Coach Dawn Calcagno (<u>dawncal1@me.com</u>) will meet all interested and returning runners for practice starting Monday, August 10<sup>th</sup> at 7:00 AM at The Depot (511 S York St, Elmhurst, IL 60126) off the Illinois Prairie Path-Wild Meadows Trace. For more information on Boys' and Girls' Cross Country, please email Coach Calcagno.

**Golf** – Coach Don Sujack (<u>dsujack@comcast.net</u>) will meet all interested and returning golfers on August 10<sup>th</sup> at 7:30 AM in Costello Hall. Please enter the school building through the front entrance for temperature and symptom checks. <u>Must wear a mask to enter</u>. The meeting will be followed by practice at a local driving range. **Be sure to bring your clubs.** Transportation to and from the driving range will be via the ICCP Activity Bus returning before 11:00 AM. Any questions, please contact Coach Sujack at 630-561-1157 or <u>dsujack@comcast.net</u>.

**Girls Tennis** –Coach Michael Pettineo, (<u>michael.pettineo@yahoo.com</u>) will meet all interested and returning tennis players for practices starting on Wednesday, August 12<sup>th</sup> at 12:30 PM at East End Park - (463 Schiller St, Elmhurst). Please be sure to bring your tennis racquet.

Michae	l Fahe	/   Ath	letic D	irectoı
--------	--------	---------	---------	---------